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Title TPLY Notification of Downtime and Change to URL 

Purpose This User Notice informs Users of Planned Downtime and Change to URL 
for the TPLY environment 

Intended 
Audience 

All users of the TPLY environment 
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NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

UN3285 - TPLY Notification of Downtime and Change to URL                                             30/03/2023 

SUBJECT 
 
Notification of Downtime and Change to URL for the TPLY Environment. 
 
DETAIL 
 
Further to User Notice 3251, Users are advised that the TPLY environment will be unavailable from 
8am on Monday 17th April until 9am on Friday 21st April 2023.  
 
This is necessary to carry out essential maintenance activities and to allow the environment to be 
refreshed and upgraded to ESR Release 57.0.0.  
 
ACTION REQUIRED 
 
Following the refresh, the TPLY URL will be updated to a secure link as follows: 
https://my-training.esr.nhs.uk/  
 
In addition, the password will be changed to tplyrelease57. 
 
Please ensure, that when accessing the TPLY environment following the refresh, you use the updated 
URL and password. 

 
If you should experience issues accessing TPLY using the new URL please ask your local IT  to ensure 
they are allowing connections on HTTPS to my-training.esr.nhs.uk (194.203.48.171) via HSCN.  
 
Guidance is also provided in the MM-0100. 

 
FURTHER INFORMATION 
 
The next planned downtime for the TPLY environment is provisionally scheduled for Monday 14th 
August 2023. 

 
If you have any queries regarding the TPLY environment please contact the ESR Education Team at 
ESR.IS-ESRCourseReg@nhs.net 
 
NEXT UPDATE 
 
The next update to TPLY Notification of Planned Downtime will be published in August 2023.  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy-training.esr.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csamantha.fisher3%40nhs.net%7C8b50dcf5998c423898c008dadcf698f7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638065248920471049%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jc5xgvd8O0RnZjfglneHreFH5ltzJctlMCbw9iXsQrU%3D&reserved=0
https://my.esr.nhs.uk/dashboard/web/esrweb/browse-content/-/document_library/7FXjBv5vbrZX/view/656514479?_com_liferay_document_library_web_portlet_DLPortlet_INSTANCE_7FXjBv5vbrZX_redirect=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.esr.nhs.uk%2Fdashboard%2Fweb%2Fesrweb%2Fbrowse-content%2F-%2Fdocument_library%2F7FXjBv5vbrZX%2Fview%2F656514164%3F_com_liferay_document_library_web_portlet_DLPortlet_INSTANCE_7FXjBv5vbrZX_redirect%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fmy.esr.nhs.uk%252Fdashboard%252Fweb%252Fesrweb%252Fbrowse-content%253Fp_p_id%253Dcom_liferay_document_library_web_portlet_DLPortlet_INSTANCE_7FXjBv5vbrZX%2526p_p_lifecycle%253D0%2526p_p_state%253Dnormal%2526p_p_mode%253Dview
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